
Minutes from Meeting held August 13, 2024 
 

The August meeting of the South Shenango Township Supervisors was held on Tuesday, August 13, 2024 at the 

South Shenango Township Building, located at 6865 Collins Road, Jamestown, PA 16134.  The meeting was 

called to order at 2:36 pm by Chairperson Joseph Livingston. Present were Supervisors Joe Livingston and Mike 

Richter; Solicitor Brett Stedman; Property Main. Code Official Bob Goff and Secretary Rebecca Andrew. Three 

visitors signed in. Minutes from the July 9th meeting were reviewed and approved with a motion by Joe Livingston 

and a second by Mike Richter. MC 

The Treasurer’s report was as follows: 
 

South Shenango Township General Fund 

Previous Month’s Balance – June 30, 2024    $ 360,306.42 

July Credits/Deposits                  $  31,425.94 

July Credits/Interest                  $   1,365.98 

July Debits/Checks                   $  33,564.95 

Balance as of July 31, 2024                      $ 359,533.39 
 

South Shenango Twp. State Account 

Previous Month’s Balance – June 30, 2024           $ 230,544.55 

July Credits/Deposits-Interest                   $     888.32 

July Debits/Checks                    $   7,632.39 

Balance as of July 31, 2024               $ 223,800.48 

 

South Shenango ARPA Fund 

Previous Month’s Balance (June 30, 2024)    $ 145,225.30 

July Credits/Deposit-Interest          $        0.00 

July Debits/Checks     $       0.00   

Balance as of July 31, 2024     $ 145,225.30 

             

Joe Livingston moved to accept the Treasurer’s Report with a second by Mike Richter. MC 

 

Visitors Acknowledged – 

 

A resident that lives on Shenango Drive was present to ask if the road is going to be tar and chipped.  

Jamie responded that they will be tar and chipping the road.  

 

Donna Brown, reported on a culvert pipe on Crawford that is bumpy and a culvert on Chippewa where it meets 

Linden, has holes in it.  

 
Property Maintenance - Bob Goff 

Bob told Mr. Steadman that there are 2 homes in Romar Village that need removed, due to the condition of them. This is 

something the solicitor will need to handle because the owners are deceased. Many camper violations were discussed along 

with other property main. violations.  
 

Roadmaster’s Report – Jamie Fries 

The Township received the new truck, but it had a bad seal, so it went back to be repaired.  

 

Jamie said we received the permit from PennDot for the watch children sign on East State Road and that will be 

installed.  

 

Jamie stated that the grader was repaired, and they are getting ready to start sealing roads. Then they will be getting 

ready for winter.  

 



Grandview Allotment catch basin was discussed. Jamie has been monitoring it and documenting the dates that he 

has checked it.  

 

Building Code Official-John Prosek  

John was asked to investigate some sheds on Story Rd. that are in violation of the building code. John said he will 

look into it.  

 

Attorney’s Report – None 

 

Supervisors’ Report – 

 

Joe Livingston made a motion to put the 09 International truck on Municibid for a minimum price of $25,000 and 

the chipper for a minimum price of $500 with a second by Mike Richter. MC 

 

Joe Livingston made a motion to accept Jeff Amon’s resignation from the zoning hearing board with a second by 

Mike Richter. MC 

 

Joe made a motion to appoint Scott Harding to the zoning hearing board with a second by Mike Richter. MC 

 

 

Secretary’s Report –Rebecca Andrew 

Rebecca gave the Supervisors a copy of the Liquid Fuels Audit.  

Correspondence Received – None 

 

Joe Livingston moved to approve the July bills with a second by Mike Richter. MC 
 

 

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 3:21 pm.  

    

Respectfully submitted,  

 

 

 

 

Rebecca Andrew, Secretary 


